
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Yoga    

   
8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am   

    8:30 AM Health Mobile 8:30 AM Food Bank     
  1:00 PM Spectrum  11 - 3 pm Spectrum  10:30am   

  Craft Class Lunch @ Noon Bingo    Lunch      
  2:00 PM   6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance   Snack Bar    Board Mtg Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm   5:00 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi   

   
8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am Breakfast 

    8:30 AM Health Mobile 8:30 AM Yoga    

  1:00 PM   11 - 3 pm Spectrum  8:15-9:45 am  
  

  Craft Class   Bingo    Lunch  
    

  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar    Gen. Meeting Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon 5:00 PM 7:00 PM Movie @ 6:30 pm   

14 15 16 17 18 Yoga         19   

  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  8:15-9:45 am   

   
8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens Food Bank     

    8:30 AM Health Mobile 8:30 AM Asian Art    

  1:00 PM   11 - 3 pm Spectrum   
Museum Trip   

  Craft Class   Bingo    Lunch     
  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar Dinner     Movie Night   
  3:30 - 5:00 pm noon 5:00 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga  Spring  Tai Chi  Games &  

   8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am Chickens 8:30 - 9:30 am Pizza Party 
    8:30 AM Health Mobile 8:30 AM Yoga  Night 

  1:00 PM   11 - 3 pm Spectrum   
8:15-9:45 am 6:00 PM 

  Craft Class   Bingo    Lunch      

  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM noon 1:00 PM   
  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar      Movie Night   

    noon 5:00 PM   Movie @ 6:30 pm   

28 29 30 31      
  Yoga  Spring  Yoga       

   8:45-9:45 am Chickens 8:15-9:45 am     
    8:30 AM Health Mobile     
  1:00 PM   11 - 3 pm     
  Craft Class   Bingo        

  2:00 PM Spectrum  6:30 PM     

  Line Dance Lunch Snack Bar        
    noon 5:00 PM       

2018 



TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB INC. 
33000 ALMADEN BLVD: UNION CITY, CA 94587 

2016-2017 OFFICERS  

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL richard@the-tropics.net 

VICE PRESIDENT: FRAN EIKENBERG frances@the-tropics.net 

SECRETARY: DEBBIE LEPENDORF debbie@thetropics.net 

TREASURER: RICK CASADOS rick@the-tropics.net 

2016-2017 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

CAROLYN HOPPES  
carolyn@the-tropics.net 

RUTH CHURCHILL  
ruth@the-tropics.net 

GWEN CARTER    
gwen@the-tropics.net 

ANITA ROGUE     
anita@the-tropics.net 

JAYME OJEDA         jayme@the-tropics.net  

BREEZE EDITOR: TINA MARIA 
SUBMIT ARTICLES TO EMAIL: tropicsbreeze@gmail.com 

TROPICS CLUBHOUSE OFFICE 

ONSITE MANAGER: NANCY PAYNE AND MIGUEL CARRILLO 

PHONE #: 510 471-8550 
MON-FRI 9AM-4:30PM 

THE ANSWERING SERVICE WILL 
RESPOND  

TO AFTER HOUR CALLS 

PARK SECURITY 
C&C SECURITY INC. 

1800 443-8000 
WHEN C&C SECURITY IS ON DUTY HERE 9PM TO 

6AM. 
RESIDENTS CAN CALL 713-1260TO SPEAK TO 

THE GUARD ON DUTY FOR EMERGENCY ISSUES.  

POLICE NON-EMERGENCY 
510 471-1365 M-F 9AM-5PM 

911 AT ALL OTHER TIMES. 

SPRING CHICKEN  
EXERCISE FUN  

EVERY TUESDAY  
AND THURSDAY  

@8:30AM IN THE CLUBHOUSE!!  

mailto:richard@the-tropics.net
mailto:frances@the-tropics.net
mailto:debbie@thetropics.net
mailto:rick@the-tropics.net


COMMITTEES 

BREAKFAST CHAIR RICHARD STOLL 408-839-3358 

HOUSE FACILITIES TRACI KINEL 324-3148 

POTLUCK 
STEVE EVANS 

BEA BARTZ 
386-0509 
489-6388 

SUNSHINE HELEN CUMMINS 421-6309 

LIBRARY BEA BARTZ 489-6388 

EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS 
BRAVOBEN 

TINA MARIA  
489-5749 

SENIOR CITZENS - CITY HALL ANITA ROQUE 471-2815 

WELCOMING COMMITTEE 
NIKKI BRACKEN-POE 

CAROLYN HOPPES 
489-6894 

RESIDENT'S CLUB 
 AUDITING COMMITTEE 

DARLENE CORNELL 
RICK HENRY 

ROBERT HISLE 

972-0366 
487-7817 

RESIDENTS ACTIVITIES  
AND ENTERTAINMENT 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS SEE BOARD PH # 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH CAROLYN GIELOW 775-5071 

 
HOSTED  BY THE B BUG COMPUTER CLUB 
TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK 
AARP DRIVER SAFETY COURSE 
102 PALM DR 
UNION CITY,  
 
TUE JAN 9, 2018  1:00 PM -5:00PM    4HRS 
TUE JAN 16, 2018 1:00 PM - 5:00PM   4HRS 
Call to Register: (510) 487-1040 
Language: English 
8 Hours| TOTAL 
 
The AARP Smart Driver Course is one of many pro-
grams offered by AARP Driver Safety. It's the nation's 
largest classroom  driver safety course and it's designed especially for drivers age 50 and 
older. 
 
DISCOUNTS ON YOUR INSURANCE FOR 3 YEARS (CHECK  WITH YOUR IN-
SURANCE COMPANY FOR DISCOUNT AMOUNTS) 

tel:(510)%20487-1040


TROPICS MOBILE HOME PARK CLUBS 

 
TROPICS RESIDENTS' CLUB MEETING 

2ND THURSDAY OF THE MONTH 
IN CLUBHOUSE @7PM 

PRESIDENT: RICHARD STOLL 
408 839-3358 

 

B BUG FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIE 
DOORS OPEN 5:30PM  

MOVIE STARTS 6:30PM 
LOCATED NEXT TO THE LAUNDRY ROOM 

AND "SPLIT ENDS BEAUTY SALON" 
102 PALM DR.  

TROPICS POTLUCK 
DISH TO PASS 

FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH 
5:30PM AT THE CLUBHOUSE 

STEVE EVANS 386-0506 

NO POTLUCK IN JAN OR FEB 2018 

BINGO - EVERY WEDNESDAY 
DOORS OPEN 4:30PM 

EARLY 6:30PM 
REGULAR GAME 7PM 
SNACK BAR 5:00PM 

MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 
OR RICHARD STOLL 

CRAFT CLUB 
EVERY MONDAY 

2PM IN THE CLUBHOUSE 
TINA MARIA 489-5749 

TROPICS TRAVELERS 
SEE FLYERS IN CLUBHOUSE  

POSITION: Richard Stoll 

TROPICS COFFEE CLUB 
MON-FRI 8:30AM IN CONFERENCE RM 

JACKIE HILL 489-4388 

TROPICS SPRING CHICKENS 
EVERY TUESDAY AND THURSDAY 

8:30AM IN CLUBHOUSE 
CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 

FIT 2B HEALTHY 
EVERY MON & FRI 1PM 

SEE CALENDAR OR FLYERS IN CLUB-
HOUSE  

B BUG COMPUTER CENTER 
MON-FRI 8AM-12:30PM 

B BUG BUILDING 102 PALM DR. 
LARRY CORNELL 487-1040 

HEALTH MOBILE  
EVERY WEDNESDAY @CLUBHOUSE 

11AM-3PM 

TROPICS CERAMICS CLUB 
FOR MORE INFO 

CALL MELODY PETERSON 266-2607 

THANKSGIVING DINNER  
AT THE CLUBHOUSE… 

GREAT FOOD  
WITH GREAT FRIENDS 



MILLENNIUM MEMO 
 

“Making resolutions is a cleansing ritual of self-assessment and repentance that demands 
personal honesty and, ultimately, reinforces humility. Breaking them is part of the cycle.”
               

How’s that for a deep thought! I’m not sure what it means but it sounds important, 
doesn’t it? As for my own “cleansing ritual”…I was going to share my New Year’s Reso-
lutions, but my wife hasn’t told me what they are yet.  A topic for next month, perhaps. 
 

Looking Back at 2017… 
 

As usual, a lot happened over the past year. Some highlights: 
 

We invested more than $300K in Park Upgrades. That includes large projects 
(drainage, Palm Tree grooming) as well as smaller-but-important items, such as 
better pathway lighting—all paid for by the tax-exemption generated by your In-
come Certs. 
 

The Tropics is still attracting lots of new homes—maybe too many, as we might have 
to worry about affordability if home prices keep going up. 

 

After years of conversation, the County finally agreed to clear out the Creek, solving a 
potential flooding concern now that the drought appears to be over. 

 

 SPARC, our resident services partner, had another strong year providing learning op-
portunities, Exercise Classes, Mobile Health Clinic, the ongoing Food Programs... 

 

 Many of you earned special Kudos for service to your Park, for which we thank you. 
You are what makes The Tropics such a desirable place to live—well, that and our very 
affordable rents. 

 

And, of course, I became a Grandparent. Yes, 2017 was another very good year! 
 

Now For Some Sad News… 
 

Nancy just called me with the news that Irene Wolfe has passed away. Irene was the Resi-
dents Club President back in 1999, when we were trying to convert The Tropics to non-
profit status. She was a formidable presence! 
 

The City did not want to get involved, but Irene would not take “no” for an answer. With 
Irene leading the charge, 200+ Tropics residents attended every City Council Meeting un-
til the City finally got with the non-profit program. She left them no choice. 
 

Irene served as President for a few terms, volunteered for every activity in the Park from 
Bingo to Pool Monitor and was a tireless advocate for our residents. If you lived in The 
Tropics, you knew Irene. With her passing, The Tropics has lost a great friend, as have I. 
 

Good luck with your self-assessment, spare a kind thought for Irene, enjoy all the Park 
Improvements…and have a Happy New Year!     
 

George Turk 



January Message from our Resident Council President Richard Stoll 
 
 

 Happy New Year everyone!!!!!  
 
 Hopefully this year will be as great as last year here at the 
Tropics.  We did lose a few loved ones, but gained many new resi-
dents as part of our family. The activities we had last year were out-
standing.  We’re looking forward to a couple of new ones this year, 
especially when the residents get involved. 
 Speaking of getting involved, at Thanksgiving Dinner we had 
21 tickets not used. This cost the residents almost $300 in food costs. 
Remember if something comes up, especially when the tickets are 
free, let us know that you cannot attend. There are generally people 
asking for tickets, even on the day of the event. Just let us know. Thanks!!!!!! 
 Now is the time to be thinking of our wish list for this year. If there is something 
you see that would help the Tropics let the Board know. Speaking of the Board I want to 
thank Debbie Lependorf for coming forward to fill the Secretary position. Welcome 
aboard, Debbie! 
 Come join us for our Pizza Party and Games night. Fran is working hard to have a 
VERY fun night, playing those games we all grew up with. Chinese New Year Dinner also 
looks very exciting in February. The Lion Dancers will be here again. The food is going 
to be catered by the same company that did Thanksgiving and Christmas dinner. 
 We also need to give Barbara Garcia a BIG THANK YOU for the entertaining 
New Year’s Eve party. Thanks Barbara!! 

 Until next month, start this year off right and let’s all get involved 

and enjoy the year! 

W
EDNESDAY NIGHT  

SNACK BAR  

COM
E JOIN US!!  



Manager’s Corner for January 2018 
 
Welcome 2018.  The holidays are over and will be back before 
you know it.  Your homes were beautifully decorated and we re-
ceived a lot of nice comments from prospective buyers.  Con-
gratulations to the Christmas Decorating Contest winners.  
Management also commented on how most of the yards were 
looking better than previous visits.  Thanks to all residents who 

make us look good – you are doing a great job. 
 
Lots of residents took advantage of the extended hours through December for the pool.  
It is now closed until April 1st; however, the spa and saunas are open year-round.  The 
new swim season will begin April 1 (which is Easter and also April Fool’s Day).    The Tri
-City Mobile Food Bank will be here on Friday, January 5 and Friday, January 19, 2018. 
Christmas trees can be cut up and thrown in the dumpster (no flocked trees).  Please re-
member to cut them up as well and do not throw in large branches. 
 
Wishing you a Healthy, Prosperous and Happy New Year. 
 

 
Nancy Payne 
Resident Manager 
         

 

 
WELCOME A NEW NEIGHBOR 

 
Ricardo Patino Jr.—218 Hula Cir  

Glenn and Lynne Newell—222 Hula Cir 

Steven and Deborah Thompson—271 Oahu Cir 

 

 
OUR SYMPATHY GOES OUT TO THE FAMILY OF:  

 
351 Tahitian Cir—Ho Ching Wong—passed on Nov 6, 2017 

 

88 Palm Dr.—Lou Ann Wilde—passed on Dec 4, 2017 
  

Former Resident—Irene Wolfe—Dec 6, 2017 
 



CERAMIC CLUB 

Our club meetings have changed: we will now only have three meetings a year, Janu-
ary, April & September. They  are always held on the first Tuesday of every month 
at 2:00 pm in the club house conference room.  Anyone can attend and sit in on our 
meetings and also meet some active members of the club before or after the meet-
ing.  If you are thinking about joining or want to ask some questions or just get a 
tour of the ceramic room, this is an opportune time.  The ceramics club is generally 
open everyday from Noon to 2:00 pm with a member or several members working 
on their projects. Anyone who is interested in our club is welcome to stop by and 
take a look at some of the ceramics that are finished & some are pieces we are still 
working on. 

You can call the following senior member for a view of the ceramic shop and or just 
to ask questions. Feel free to call Melody Peterson at 266-2607 or if she is not avail-
able, we will ask another training member to help you.  

January Breakfast 
Saturday, January 13 

Doors open 8 am   Buffet 8:30—9:45 

Potato Pancakes, Patty Sausage  
and Scrambled Eggs 

With All your Favorites 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
No Ticket Necessary,  

$3 at Door 
Breakfast Bingo at 9:15 



PIZZA PARTY & GAME NIGHT 

MENU 

 
 

PIZZA 

SALAD 

BEVERAGES 

ICE CREAM SUNDAE BAR 

(FIX YOUR OWN SUNDAE) 
 

WIN PRIZES!! 
 

SATURDAY, JANUARY 20th 
 

DOORS OPEN AT 5:30 PM 

DINNER SERVED AT 6:00 PM 
 

TICKETS 

$ 5.00 PER PERSON, AVAILABLE AT ALL EVENTS: 
 

COFFEE CLUB, BINGO NIGHTS, BREAKFAST. 

SEE PRES. RICHARD STOLL FOR TICKETS. 

TICKETS AVAILABLE THROUGH 1/17/18 BACGAMMON 

FUN NIGHT 

WITH 

FRIENDS 

MINI GOLF 

PING PONG 

 

LOTS 

OF 

GAMES 
 



 

 

 

JERRY GARCIA 
 AWARD WINNING MUSICIAN, (1ST PLACE, ALL ARMY TAL-
ENT CONTEST, CARNEGIE HALL)  

 A LOCAL BUSINESS OWNER, (2 BARS IN HAYWARD),  

 ENTREPRENEUR,  

AWESOME UNCLE AND LOVING HUSBAND! 
Jerry was born in Pawtucket, R.I. during a hurricane, the 

middle of 11 children.  10 boys and 1 girl.  They moved to Los Angeles when he was 
5. He and his sister Carol took dance lessons and he tried out for the Mickey Mouse 
Club.  That was just about the time they moved to the Bay Area.  His father was a 
teamster and his mother owned a small diner.  Because of the family size, they 
moved often with Jerry attending every school in San Leandro.   

He taught himself to play drums.  At one time, he played in the marching bands for 
both high schools at the same time! As a teenager he joined a band called the Four 
Kings.  They were very popular and played for many teen clubs.  The band later 
morphed into the We Three Trio. They joined the army together.  Jerry getting sta-
tioned on Governors Island in New York.  He tried out for the all army talent contest 
and won with a rendition of the drum solo in the Gene Krupa story. Who later rec-
ognized him in the audience at one of his performances and congratulated him on 
his win, (Pretty heady stuff for a 19 year old). The band stayed together after leav-
ing the army, playing in every club in San Francisco, opening for entertainers such 
as Fats Domino, and Jerry Lee Lewis.  The group stayed together for 20 plus years 
owning and playing in 2 bars in Hayward---Life shift--illness--career change.  Jerry 
went to work for A.C. Transit "touring" the entire Bay Area, retiring after 16 
years.  Unable to keep still, he started landscaping--AND--Decorating for Christ-
mas.   

Marrying me guarantees him a lifetime of aggravation.  YAY--It'll keep him young!! 

Barbara Garcia  



FRIDAY NIGHT MOVIES AT THE B BUG CLUB FOR JANUARY 2018 
 
Friday January 5th The Big Sick—2017 R Rated  
After meeting at a stand-up comedy show, funnyman Kumail and graduate student Emi-
ly embark on a romance. But as the expectations of his strict Muslim family create con-
flict between the couple, their relationship begins to crumble 
 
Friday January 12th 47 Meters Down—2017 PG-13 Rated  
Two sisters on a Mexican vacation are trapped in a shark observation cage at the bottom 
of the ocean, with oxygen running low and great whites circling nearby, they have less 
than an hour of air left to figure out how to get to the surface. 
Cast: Claire Holt, Mandy Moore, Chris J. Johnson  
 
Friday January 19th  The Boss Baby—2017 PG Rated   
An addition to the family in the form of a suit-wearing baby brother has 7-year-old Tim 
worried about losing his parents' affection. But when a corporate plot threatens the bal-
ance of love in the world, Tim teams with his sibling to foil the scheme. 
Cast: Alec Baldwin, Miles Christopher Bakshi, Tobey Maguire  

 
Friday January 26th Cop and a Half: New Recruit—2017 PG Rated  
Grizzled veteran detective Mark Simmons (Lou Diamond Phillips) can't seem to catch 
the "Badge Bandit" -- the city's serial prankster who's causing mischief and embarrass-
ing the police. Karina Murphy (Lulu Wilson) is a spunky 12-year-old who dreams of be-
ing a cop. She stumbles on Simmons' stakeout where she proves she's got serious detec-
tive skills and tech-savvy smarts. While Simmons wants to ignore Karina, the police cap-
tain does the unthinkable and teams them up. 
While on their mission to stop the "Badge Ban-
dit," the unlikely duo goes on a hilarious, action-
filled adventure! 

 
PLEASE LET THE PHOTOGRAPHER 

KNOW WHEN THEY ARE TAKING PIC-
TURES AT TROPICS EVENTS THAT YOU 
DO NOT WANT YOUR PICTURE TAKEN 

AND/OR THAT YOU DO NOT WANT YOUR 
PICTURE IN THE BREEZE MAGAZINE!!  

THANK YOU 

https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Claire-Holt/30112984?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast
https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Mandy-Moore/20017738?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast
https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Chris-J-Johnson/30099344?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast
https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Alec-Baldwin/4646?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast
https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Miles-Christopher-Bakshi/30173863?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast
https://dvd.netflix.com/RoleDisplay/Tobey-Maguire/161560?trkid=201886046&lnkce=mdp-cast




Wednesday 

11am-3pm 

IT’S FREE!! 

IT
’S

 

FREE!!
 

TREASURES WERE 
FOUND AT  

THE CLUBHOUSE 
FLEA MARKET 







Meet your President 
By Tina Maria  

  
  

For the New Year we are pleased to spotlight the Presi-
dent in charge of Millennium Housing operations Mr. 
George Turk. 
“The Tropics Mobile Home Park was purchased in Au-
gust 10 2000; that’s how it got its name Millennium 
Housing. The most exciting change was replacing the 
Keh Partnership, an investment group, with a non-
profit. The Keh folks had sued the City—and won a 
very large rent increase that was retroactive for 7 years. 
Residents had to come up with a large back-rent pay-
ment. Keh threatened to sue again in 1999, which is 
when we got involved” 
“We’ve spent around $3M on streets and the electrical 
system. Those would be the biggest, but the most “fun” 
improvements would be the Clubhouse upgrades (do 
you remember the ugly clutter in front of the building?) 
putting the “Playground” where that weird old struc-
ture was (with the big mud pit in the middle), Clubhouse 
handicap ramp, the beautiful Pool Area and all the lit-
tle things suggested by residents—pathway lighting, au-
to door openers, the B-Bug stuff and Clubhouse Sound 

Dampening System” 
Having graduated from USC in 1975 George’s talent has taken him to many new 

levels of achievement. Listed are just a few of his responsibilities and challenges he has 
mastered: Major CPA firm—4 years, CFO of a Shopping Center Developer—10 years, 
CFO of an Office Building Developer—2 years, CFO of a Mobile Home Park Owner—4 
years, Millennium Housing and related entities—23 years. 

He now brings his talent and experience to The Tropics Mobile Home Park for all 
of us to benefit from. “When I was working for the MHP owner, I witnessed how one-
sided the relationship between Park owners and residents was. So…while other men deal 
with their mid-life crisis by getting a red sports car or a mistress, I decided to leave the 
“Dark Side“ and created our Mobile Home Community Affordable Housing Program to 
convert Mobile Home Parks to non-profit ownership. We knew that it is almost impossi-
ble for residents to buy their communities, so this seemed like the next best thing—a non-
profit structure in which the net surpluses were reinvested back into the Park instead of 
into the investors’ pockets, residents have a voice in how their community is operated and 
residents have the peace of mind knowing that their rents are protected and their Park 
can’t be closed or redeveloped into another use” 



“My greatest achievement was giving residents—most of whom are very low- or 
Low-income—the peace of mind of knowing their rents are protected (and we’ll offer 
subsidies if they truly need it), their Park cannot be redeveloped into another use and 
that residents have input into how their community is operated. We think The Tropics is 
the finest affordable senior community in the Bay Area.” 

George’s second great achievement is “creating SPARC, our resident services part-
ner, which has brought so many programs to The Tropics, such as the Food Bank, Spec-
trum Lunches, Health Fairs, Dinner Seminars… 

George tells me “the Most Fun part of my job is the interaction with our homeown-

ers, even though that can be frustrating at times! Residents care so much about The 

Tropics that they give us a LOT of advice. I should try to come to Resident Club meetings 

more often—I miss those. Back in 2000 there were so many problems left by the prior 

owners that it seemed I was up there all the time. After 17 years, we’ve fixed most of the 

problems, rents are protected, home values are high, so it doesn’t seem as if I’m needed 

up there as much”  

  “Least Fun: some residents think they are entitled to treat Park Staff rudely and 
don’t offer the respect they want for themselves. 
What do I laugh at? My own bad jokes!” 

George has converted 40+ parks to non-profit ownership, more than anyone else in 
California combined. Twenty of those parks are owned by Millennium Housing; the rest 
by assorted other non-profits. Millennium’s 20 parks include nearly 5,000 spaces, making 
us one of the largest housing charities in California” 

“My older daughter, Lisa, graduated from SF State and now works for the Univer-
sity of Utah’s Science Department in Salt Lake City. She and her husband recently 
bought their first home. I’m still waiting for her to have a baby, however. My younger 
daughter, Rebecca, graduated from Oregon St Veterinary School in June and is practic-
ing in Bend, Oregon. She’s engaged, although no date is set yet. 

  “I’m very proud of both girls. My wife Roann was raised in Fresno, but is 
now an elementary school principal in Orange County. She exemplifies that old saying: 
“Behind every great man is a woman rolling her eyes.” I don’t know how I got so lucky as 
to find her, but I’ll just enjoy every moment with her.” 

  With all his responsibilities George makes time for hobbies and interests: 
“Bowling (until I hurt my knee—bowling is a very physical sport, obviously), USC sports, 
the L.A. Angels of Anaheim, old movies, travel, bad jokes and my children. I should add 
my job to that list. It doesn’t seem like work—I’m actually paid to help people!” 

This is our park President. When I first met him I called him Mr. Turk. He said 
“please call me George” You’ll find him friendly and a joy to talk to. We are privilege to 
have him come just at the right time and save our park. The result is we have a better 
and more affordable community to live in. 

George also is the original and most consistent supporter of our Emergency Com-
munications Station.  

The next time you see him say thank you George!  



Visit the Asian Art Museum in San Francisco 
 We will take Bart to Civic Center walk across the street to the 

Asian Art Museum.  
 The major exhibits are Couture Korea and Philippine Art.  
 The Café Asia will be open. 
 Using your Senior Clipper Card Round trip is $5.30 (regular 

$15.60).  
 Admission is $15. 

Friday, January 19, 2018—Meet at Club House 10:15 am 

Tropic Travelers reservation form for Asian Art Museum Day Trip 
Name(s)____________________________________________ 
Address ____________________________________ 
 Release of Liability: I/We the undersigned, agree to take full responsibility and hold harm-
less the Tropics Travelers from any loss or liability which may result from my participation 
in this event. I/We understand the description and comprehend all risks involved by partici-
pating in this activity. I/We hereby absolve the Tropics Travelers from any Liability 

Signature:_____________________________ Signature:_____________________________ 

Date:______________________..........See Richard (408-839-3358) for more information 



NOTES FROM YOUR EDITOR:  

 Please submit your article NO later than 6pm on 
the 10th of every month to the Breeze email address: 

tropicsbreeze@gmail.com.  

 We will be adding new articles and stories in the 
coming months. Our first new article will be getting to 
know the people that work behind the scenes. This 
month we are featuring Mr. George Turk. In the com-
ing months there will be others from Millennium 
Housing and from our own office staff here at the 
Tropics that we will feature. Enjoy getting to know 

these people that are there to help us enjoy our community.    

 Because of limited space in the Breeze magazine  you have read a summary of 
the Board minutes every month. You can read the Board minutes in it’s entirety 
on our website www.the-tropics.net or in a purple binder at the Clubhouse li-
brary.   

 We are trying to limit the inserts. Please have flyers and articles in by the dead-
line. If you wish to submit a flyer after the deadline or are told your submission 
has to be an insert because of lack of space. You are responsible for making the 
copies and be present to help insert into the Breeze Magazine. Please include 
your name and phone number so I can notify you when the magazine arrives, 
you can come with your volunteers and help with inserting the flyer.  THANK 
YOU  

 We welcome all articles from our residents as space allows. The only require-
ment is that your article not be political or personal in nature. They will be in-
serted as space allows with consideration given to content and quality.  

==  Read the Breeze on our website: www.the-tropics.net  == 

A BIG THANK YOU GOES OUT TO: THE MANY VOLUNTEERS WHO COME OUT ON A 
MOMENTS NOTICE WHEN THEY RECEIVE THE PHONE CALL THAT THE BREEZE 
MAGAZINE HAS ARRIVED AT THE CLUBHOUSE. WHO HELP INSERT FLYERS IN THE 
MAGAZINE IF NEEDED, SORTING THE MAGAZINES INTO THEIR RIGHTFUL BAGS TO 
DELIVER TO OUR WONDERFUL DISTRIBUTORS WHO TAKE THE TIME TO BRING US 
OUR BREEZE MAGAZINE TO YOUR DOORSTEP. YOU ARE ALL SO AWESOME!!  

WANT TO HELP? - JUST GIVE ME A CALL—TINA MARIA 489-5749  



DISTRIBUTION OF THE TROPICS BREEZE 

Distributor List #1 - If any problems, please call Roger Taylor 489-6747  

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

1 24 134 HANA, MORRIS CARMICHAEL 471-7770 
Acapulco, Polyne-
sia, Palm Dr 149-

150 

2 14 
119 MANDRONE WAY, TOM CHIT-

WOOD  
489-2103 Madrone 

3 12 131 HANA WAY, ROGER TAYLOR 489-6747 Hana Way 

4 15 482 HOYA,  CAROLYN HOPPES 489-6894 Hoya Way 

5 21 489 SEEMA CIRCLE, RAY MILLER 475-1950 Seema & Kawella 

6 18 373 TROPICANA WAY, CARL HUGHES 471-5020 
387-403 Tropi-
cana & 33001 

Almaden 

7 19 
373 TROPICANA WAY, ALLISON 

HUGHES 
471-5020 

368-386 Tropi-
cana 

8 43 443 SAMOA WAY, RICK HENRY 487-7817 
Lanai, Samoa, Cu-

mana 

9 14 528 TRINDAD CIRCLE, VIRGIL LEWIS 324-1773 Trinidad 

Distributor List #2 - If any problems, Please call Michael O'Quin at 265-4091 

RTE MAG # DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH # STREET 

10 18 264 MOLOKAI, ART TIPTON 381-6646 HULA 

11 18 238 JAMAICA, GLORIA LOVATO 324-0071 JAMAICA 

12 18 284 OAHU, NICK BUENO 675-0677 OAHU 

13 21 51 PALM DR., IRV MAYER 487-0235 PALM DRIVE 40-60 

14 41 265 MOLOKAI, STEVE EVANS 266-2607 
MOLOKAI, PALM 

DRIVE 86-109 

15 25 70 PALM, MICHAEL O'QUIN 265-4091 PALM DRIVE 61-85 

16 18 57 PALM, CHRISTINA DEMELLO   MAUI 

17 18 313 KAUAI, J.J. LIBBON 366-4270 KAUAI  

Distributor List #3 - If any problems, Please call Tina Maria 489-5749 

RTE MAG# DELIVERY VOLUNTEER PH# STREET 

18 19 12 PALM DRIVE, CAROL LOWE 324-1985 PALM DR. 1-19 

19 20 26 PALM DRIVE, DIANE STEELE 471-1750 PALM DR. 20-39 

20 56 252 MOLOKAI, TRACI KINEL 927-0255 WAIKIKI, HAWAII  

21 22 363 TAHITIAN, HAZEL CARR 489-9416 TAHITAIN 

22 16 416 FIJI, CARL SCARSON 487-4831 FIJI 

23 16 247 HONOLULU, ROCKY SAMPSON 471-7332 HONOLULU 

24 41 169 KONA, FRED/RUBY BARKER 489-3947 
KONA, PANAMA, 

MAKAHA 


